
From: Monroe, John [mailto:John.Monroe@klgates.com]  

Sent: Monday, 1 August 2016 10:20 AM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: Moloney, Michaela 
Subject: AM2014/227 - Exposure Draft of Fitness Industry Award 2015 [MID-MIDDOCS.FID2216856] 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
We act for Gymnastics Australia in the above proceeding and refer to the revised exposure draft of 
the Fitness Industry Award 2015 published on 29 July 2016. 
 
We understand that this revised exposure draft was intended to contain all amendments agreed by 
the parties in accordance with the Report to the Full Bench dated 3 June 2016. At Item 16 of that 
Report, it was set out that " it is agreed to vary classifications to better reflect the nature of work 
performed by gymnastics coaches as contained in Gymnastics Australia's submissions of 12 
November 2015." 
 
The variations to the classification contained in Gymnastics Australia's submissions of 12 November 
2015 do not appear to have been reflected at Schedule A of the revised Exposure Draft. We are 
accordingly writing to clarify whether this was an oversite in the preparation of the revised Exposure 
Draft or if it is the intent of the Commission to not make the variations agreed. 
 
We look forward to receiving any clarification you can provide. 
 
Kind regards 
John 

 
 
John Monroe 
Lawyer  
K&L Gates 
Level 25 South Tower, 525 Collins Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000, Australia 
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